
Helpful Things to Know for First Time Campers

● When you come to drop off your child(ren), you’ll want to come in the East driveway (no light)

and pull around to the back of the building. That is our gym and where we have camp. We will

have a sign out by the door. You will need to come in and sign your child(ren) in. You will need to

sign them out when you’re picking them up, also. You can continue around and exit at the light.

● Payment for each week of camp is due the week before. There will be a payment envelope on

the sign in table where you may leave cash or a check. Please have your payment in an envelope

marked with your child(ren)’s name, especially if it is cash.

● Your child may bring a backpack with sunscreen and their lunch and water bottle. When we go

on field trips, we will have them put their lunch in our coolers. Please put your child’s name on

their sunscreen and check periodically to see if it needs to be replenished. We will help young

children apply sunscreen.

● We discourage campers from bringing toys to camp. We’ve found that there’s a chance for things

to get broken, lost or taken. Electronics are not allowed, except for rides that are over an hour

long. The only field trip that is over an hour away this year is Pioneer Waterland. Campers are

allowed to take pictures, but if they are using a phone to do so, they will be monitored and asked

to put it away if they are using it for other things.

● Campers will get their t-shirts on the first day they attend camp and are required to wear their

camp shirts on field trip days. Extra shirts should be available for purchase ($12/shirt).

● Campers are required to be at camp by 8:30 on field trip days, which are Tuesday, Wednesday

and Thursday. There will be a Field Trip Guide available when camp starts that will have return

times according to each field trip.


